
 

 

Tuesday, May 13, 2025 

 

Bulldog Family, 

On Monday evening, our elementary school sustained significant damage in an extreme 

weather event impacting our area. The high winds caused heavy damage to the roof and walls in 

the 4th and 5th Grade hallway, and several classrooms in that wing sustained significant damage 

to their ceilings. Given the extent of the damage, our insurance provider is completing a 

thorough review of the facility to ensure the building is safe before we return to in-person 

learning on this campus. Inspection of the Middle School and High School campuses revealed no 

damage. Safety is our highest priority, and so we ask for your patience while we work to repair 

storm damage at Dixon Elementary and return to more normal operations. Again, we express our 

gratitude to our devoted staff, Dixon Fire Department, and Gascosage Electric Cooperative for 

responding so quickly and helping us manage this process safely.  

Sincerely, 

Travis Bohrer 

Superintendent 

 

 



 

 

Wednesday, May 14, 2025 

Update 

 

Bulldog Family, 

 

 Today we received encouraging news. As previously mentioned, our insurance company 

requires a thorough review of the damage at the Elementary School. One component of this work 

involves testing for environmental contaminants, including asbestos. I’m happy to report the 

results are negative for the environmental hazards for which they tested. This result means we 

are beginning clean-up and mobilization of impacted classrooms with all haste. We know the 

closure of this building is an inconvenience to our school community, but our staff is working 

diligently to prepare the building for a return to in-person learning. Thank you for your continued 

patience and we will update again as conditions change! 

Sincerely, 

Travis Bohrer 

Superintendent 


